


VILLAGE OF TARRYTOWN 

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR’S OFFICE 

MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Mayor Brown and the Board of Trustees  

FROM: Richard Slingerland, Village Administrator   

Alissa Fasman, Deputy Village Clerk/Assistant Village Administrator 

RE:  Public Right of Way Licensing Policy 

DATE: July 8, 2022 

 

The Village has received at least three requests in the last two months relating to Village 

property owners seeking to improve or renovate areas of their property that due to pre-existing 

conditions, impinge on the public right of way. The Village Administration needs the Board to 

consider the procedure to be used going forward to address such requests. The critical question is 

whether we establish a uniform method that allows property owners to license property in the 

public right of way on an annual basis, and if so, according to what formula.  

 

The public right-of-way begins at the edge of an owner’s property line. It is needed should the 

Village need to make changes to public infrastructure including for utilities, stormwater and 

sewer management, and other critical needs of the general public. Nevertheless, over time, 

property owners have built structures on public land, whether due to purposeful violation, 

ignorance, and/or lax oversight. When property owners seek to make improvements on such 

structures impinging on the public right of way, the Building Department can choose one of three 

options: 

 

1) Insist that the property owner remove the structure from the public right of way entirely. 

2) Allow the property owner to make improvements on structures in the public right of way 

as long as they are pre-existing.  

3) Allow the property owner to make improvements on structures in the public right of way 

as long as they license the land from the Village at an agreed upon rate, and according to 

an agreement that addresses liability concerns and allows flexibility should the Village 

ever need to use the property for public purposes.   

 

Attached is a sample license agreement. The Building Department has derived a license fee 

formula based on property tax value of the land in question. In the case of recent request from a 

property owner, a 10 inch x 18 ft stretch of property on which a wall had been built before the 

owner purchased the multi-family house, the license fee would be $215.80 per year. 

 

We ask the Board to consider whether they want to follow a formula based on the taxable value 

of the land in question, some other formula that allows for a reduced fee for property owners 

keeping in mind the administration required for such license agreements, or keep the licensing of 

the public right of way an ad hoc procedure to be decided by the Board of Trustees on a case-by-

case basis.  


























